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From the Presidents Desk... 
Happy Holidays to all MFGRC members!  
 
Has everyone been staying warm during the recent winter-like weather?  I’ve discovered that a golden retriever 
makes for a wonderful (but sometimes wiggly) blanket!  At least we haven’t had any snow in Florida (that I know 
of).  I was in the mountains in western North Carolina during the storm, and got my fill of throwing snowballs! 
 
As I prepare to step aside in favor of our 2011 President Camille Doehring, I’d like to take a moment to express my 
sincere thanks for the support and ongoing effort given by every member of the Board of Directors.  MFGRC has a 
wonderful reputation, and this is due in no small part to the work done at each of our events by Tom and Joanne 
Hell, John and Rosa Blair, Ann Rowe, Susan Fulenwider, Judi Volpe, Betty Lambert, Shirl Phillips, and Camille 
Doehring.  You are a wonderful crew to work with, and you’ve taught me so much about our beloved breed. 
 
We are just beginning to work on the club’s schedule for 2011, but we have set the date for our January meeting:  
we’re going to hold a Fun Field Day on January 16th, at Tom and Joanne’s in Lakeland.  This will get us in a hunt-
ing frame of mind, just in time for the Club’s Winter Hunt Test, scheduled for February 12th-13th.   
 
It is my sincere hope that each of you is able to enjoy this magical time of year, even though it can be very hectic.  I 
wish each and every one of you a truly blessed and beautiful holiday season.   
 
Merry Christmas! 
 
Debbie Finch 
2010 MFGRC President 
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GOLDEN TALES IS A PUBLICATION OF THE 
MID-FL GOLDEN RETRIEVER CLUB 

 
 

OBJECTIVES OF THE MID-FLORIDA GOLDEN RETRIEVER CLUB 
 

 
 

To encourage and promote the purebred Golden Retriever; and to do all possible to bring their natural 
qualities to perfection. To urge members and breeders to accept the standard of the breed as approved by 
the American Kennel Club as the only Standard of Excellence by which Golden Retrievers shall be judged; 
and to do all in its power to protect and advance the interests of the breed by encouraging sportsmanlike 

competition at dog shows, obedience trials and field events. 
 

Established 1984 
Find us online at: 

WWW.MFGRC.ORG 

MFGRC OFFICERS FOR 2010 
PRESIDENT  DEBBIE FINCH  gaga4goldens@cfl.rr.com  407.957.1530 
VICE-PRESIDENT SHIRL PHILLIPS  jpandsp@bellsouth.net  407.282.5549 
SECRETARY  JUDI VOLPE   dolphreek58@yahoo.com  407.599-4486 
TREASURER  TOM HELL   tohell50@hotmail.com   863.859.4610 
 

MFGRC BOARD MEMBERS FOR 2010 
JOANNE HELL  tohell@email.msn.com     863.859.4610 
CAMILLE DOEHRING mischiefgolden@gmail.com     407.859.4571 
ANN ROWE   Magikgldn1@aol.com      352.735.3565 
BETTY LAMBERT  kailuagolden@kua.net      407.957.1530 
SUSAN FULENWIDER happygolucky@mpinet.net     386.775.8985 
JOHN BLAIR   Jazziesgold@bellsouth.net     321-773-3476  
ROSA BLAIR   Jazziesgold@bellsouth.net     321-773-3476  
 

COMMITTEES FOR 2010 
 

AKC Public Education Coord.  Britta Coy  puppy5234@aol.com 
GRCA. Delegate    Ellen Bartkus  bartkuse@bellsouth.net 772.567.6651 
GRCA Columnist   Margie Sarkin  goldruls@att.net 
Membership     Shirl Phillips  jpandsp@bellsouth.net 407.282.5549 
Newsletter     Leah Wright  lwright129@cfl.rr.com  407.782.4350 
Puppy Referral    Deb Farris  faragold@yahoo.com  727-544-9376  
Rescue Liaison    Robin Scott   fourdogsr@juno.com  407.592.0752 
WC/WCX    Ann Rowe   Magikgldn1@aol.com  352.735.3565 
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GOLDEN TALES 
Leah N. Wright, Editor 
lwright129@cfl.rr.com 

407.782.4350 
 

Golden Tales is the official publication of the  
Mid-Florida Golden Retriever Club. It is published 

monthly online and distributed to all MFGRC 
members and newsletter subscribers.  

 
SUBSCRIPTION RATES: 
Included with paid MFGRC membership. Available online or via 
regular mail (must notify editor if you wish to receive via US Mail) 
 
MFGRC MEMBERSHIP 
Membership information is available from Debbie Finch at 
407.957.1530 or gaga4goldens@netzero.com 
Individual: $25 
Family: $25 
Associate (non-voting): $25 
Membership rosters are available to MFGRC members but are 
not intended for business, non-profit or personal solicitation of 
any manner whatsoever. 
 
CLUB CORRESPONDENCE should be sent to the Secretary, 
Judi Volpe, at  dolphreek@aol.com. 
 
ADVERTISING RATES 
Full page (with photo):  $25 * 
1/2 page (with photo):  $15 * 
Commercial full page:  $50 
Commercial 1/2 page:  $30 
Business card:  $50/year (12 issues) 
*Ads for litters must be accompanied by copies of all health 
clearances to the editor. 
NOTE: 
For all advertisements placed in Golden Tales, advertisers 
MUST send payment in with your ad to the Newsletter 
Editor at the time of submission.  If submission of the 
advertisement is done via email the ad cannot be placed in 
Golden Tales without payment.  
Please send payment to Leah Wright, 459 Weathersfield 
Avenue, Altamonte Springs, FL 32714.  Make all checks 
payable to MFGRC. 
It is the Advertisers responsibility to confirm with the 
Newsletter Editor that she has received your advertisement 
and your payment.  
 
LITTER ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Offered as a service in conjunction with MFGRC’s puppy referral. 
Health clearances and $25 must be submitted to a puppy referral 
coordinator (see previous page) prior to publication of the 
announcements. 
 
BRAGS, IN MEMORIAM, EVENT LISTINGS 
Items of this nature will be printed with NO CHARGE and must 
be submitted to the Editor. The editor reserves the right to make 
changes for content OR length. 
 
No text, photos or drawings may be reproduced without 
permission from the editor. 

Copyright 2010 MFGRC 

Hello fellow Golden Retriever fanciers! Santa has 
his elves and Leah has a helper now. Leah has done 
such a great job on the newsletter over the past 
years but most have no idea how much work is in-
volved. (I know I didn’t). We anticipate sitting at our 
computers and reading about club activities, dog ac-
complishments, pictures and other things going on 
in our Golden world that we enjoy so much  without 
thinking how much goes in to putting this news let-
ter together. 

Here’s where I come in. I have been asked to assist 
Leah to help take some of the burden off her shoul-
ders and am more than happy to do so. I pastor a 
church and cannot get to a lot of the activities and 
meetings as much as I would like,  but I can help 
the club by working on my computer helping Leah 
provide you with this informational tool we all take 
advantage of. 

Please let me remind you that this is YOUR news-
letter. We depend on the member’s contributions to 
make this thing happen. Part of my duties will be 
chief “nagger”. If you don’t get your information in 
on time, I will prod you to do so. Leah and I have 
discussed some ideas for some new columns that 
you will see in the future. Any ideas and sugges-
tions will be welcomed. Help me to help Leah. 
 

Bob Dargie – Co-Editor 
Golden Tales 

From the Editor . . . 
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November Board Meeting Minutes 
 
The MFGRC Board Meeting was called to order by Debbie Finch at 7:40 pm. on November 11, 2010 at Camille Doehring’s 
home. 
 
Board Members Present:  Camille Doehring, Tom Hell, Susan Fulenwider, Judi Volpe, Debbie Finch, Ann Rowe, John 
Blair, Rosa Blair, Shirl Phillips and Betty Lambert. 
 
Vice President’s Report:  Shirl Phillips had three applications to read. 
 Alan and Jillian Miller 
 Margret Martin 
 Leslie Cockran 
They were voted in unanimously. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Judi Volpe did not have anything to report. Betty Lambert moved that the minutes from the last 
meeting be waived.  Susan Fulenwider seconded. Vote was unanimous 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  In the interest of the Club, income is not published on the internet.  Tom reported the raffle took 
in $792.00  Rosa Blair made a motion to round out the amount to be donated to the American Cancer Society to $1000.00.  
Ann Rowe seconded.  Vote was unanimous. 
 
Committee Reports: 
  
 WC/WCX:  This will be on November 13, 2010.  All is going well.  Premium is on our web page and all entries 
 will go through Entry Express.  Entries close on November 1, 2010. 
 Christmas Party: This will be on December 12 at Ann and Bob Rowe’s 
 Hunt Test:  Susan Fulenwider reported that this will be on February 12 & 13, 2011.  This event should be up on 
 Entry Express by the end  of October.  Everything is ready to go! 
 2011 Speciality: Our Specialty will be on February 17, 2011.  Things are coming  long well. 
 
Old Business: 
  
 Agility Follow-up: There was a good turn out and many thanks go out to all the helpers!  Equipment is almost 

to were we need.  There are a few things that will need to be purchased.  There was discussion about going back 
to the ring gating instead of the strips.  John Blair made a motion to pay the Boy Scouts $350.00 for all their 
help.  Shirl Phillips seconded.  Motion was approved. 

 2011 National:  John Blair reported that he is still checking to see if there is  any equipment closer that can be 
 used.  He is also checking on what we should charge if they do use our equipment.  ie mileage, set up, etc. 
 2011 Agility Trial Dates: Our next Agility Trial will be on October 15 & 16.  John Blair has checked to make 
 sure there are no other  trials on those dates. 
 Eric Strickland Seminar:  We are still looking at late July or early August 2011.  This will be a handling/ 
 grooming seminar.  We  will be putting on this seminar in conjunction with the Everglades Club. 
  
 
New Business: 
 January Planning Meeting: This will be held on Sunday January 9, 2011 at 1:00 at Camille Doehring’s home. 
 January General Meeting:  forthcoming 
 2012 Eastern Regional: There was discussion about putting this on in conjunction with Florida Gulf Coast and 
 Everglades. 
  
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Shirl Phillips.  It was seconded by Rosa Blair.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 pm  
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 NOVEMBER 2010 GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Debbie Finch at 12:13 P.M. on November 20, 2010 at the Greater Ocala Dog Club’s 
show. 
 
Present: Connie Adams, Rosa Blair, Theresa Bradley, Deborah Caudill, Janie & Britta Coy, Ted, Cindy, & Julie Crowell, Kathy 
Cudak, Chris Daher, Robert Dargie, Deborah Farris, Debbie Finch, Diane & Vern Gank, Yale Goldman, Joanne & Tom Hell, Linda 
& Kim Hitchcock, Karen & John Ippel, Betty Lambert, Sheree Melhuish, Cindi Metcalf, Jerrie Morrison, Lucy & Chatham Napoli, 
Janet Narushka, Pam Oxenberg, Candi Pearce, Sheilah Platzer, Cyntha & Ron Resare, Ann Rowe, Maura Roxby, Kristin Sipus, 
Laura & Chris Toppping, Teri Vautrain, Paula Veibl, Betty Whaley, Susan & Gary Wilks, and Deborah Young. Guests/New Mem-
bers: Janice Fitzgerald, Jane Eisenberg, Mary & Bill Coffman, Lorene & Matthew Taylor, & Dorothy Mitchell . 
 
Vice President’s Report: Shirl Phillips was not there, so there was no Vice President’s report. 
 
Secretary’s Report: Judi Volpe was not there, so there was no Secretary’s report. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Tom Hell reported on the CCA and agility trial, both held in October.  He also reported the income and ex-
penses for the month of October and the total cash on hand.  Tom also announced that membership dues are due by the end of the 
year, and are $25.00. 
 
Old Business:   

Eric Strickland Seminar:  Debbie reported that the Board is looking at a date in August for this grooming/handling semi-
nar.  More details will follow as plans are finalized. 
 
WC/WCX:  Deb Farris reported that the test was very successful.  Nine Goldens passed the WC and one passed the WCX. 
 
Agility Trial:  John Blair has agreed to chair this event again next year, and the location will remain the same.  This year 
we were short on Club members volunteering to help work both days.  The Boy Scouts did a nice job, and they will be back 
to help out again next year.  The raffle raised $790 for breast cancer research, and the Board has voted to increase that do-
nation to $1000. 
 

New Business:  
Debbie announced that we are in need of a new webmaster for the Club’s web site.  Anyone interested should contact any 
Board member or officer. 
Debbie also announced that we are in need of a newsletter editor.  Leah’s work schedule has made it difficult for her to con-
tinue to do the newsletter each month.  Diane Gank offered to be considered for this position. 
 
Debbie announced the Slate of Officers and Board Members for 2011.  They are President – Camille Doehring; Vice Presi-
dent – Debbie Finch; Secretary - Judi Volpe; Treasurer – Tom Hell; and for Board Members – Shirl Phillips, Susan Fulen-
wider, Joanne Hell, Betty Lambert, Ann Rowe, John Blair, and Rosa Blair.  Debbie opened it up for any nominations from 
the floor. There were none. 
 
Joanne Hell announced that she needs the full name of any dog who earned an AKC or GRCA title in 2010, and the titles 
earned, so she can order the title rosettes.  The deadline to get her this information is Monday, November 22.  The rosettes 
will be available at the Christmas party. 
 
The Christmas party and December general meeting will be held on December 18 at the home of Ann & Bob Rowe in Sor-
rento.  The installation of officers for 2011 will be held at that meeting.  We will also be having our annual Chinese auction 
style gift exchange.  Anyone interested in participating should bring one gift per person, with a suggested value of $15.00-
$25.00.  Members attending should bring a side dish to share, and the Club will provide the ham and turkey. 
 
Jerrie Morrison shared an e-mail that a friend of hers received from their Vet recommending dogs be vaccinated against 
Leptospirosis.  This disease is transmitted by rodents, so it can be picked up by a dog even in it’s own back yard.  Previously 
it had been recommended only for dogs that train near cattle or in bodies of water, but now Vets are recommending it for all 
dogs. 
 
Sheree Melhuish asked if the Club is still looking for someone to write articles for the GR News Member Clubs Report sec-
tion, and said that she is very interested in taking on that position if it is still available. 
 

 
The next Board Meeting is scheduled for 7:30 P.M. on December 3, 2010 at Camille Doehring’s home in Orlando.  The next General 
Meeting will be held on December 18, 2010 in Sorrento. 
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ron Resare and seconded by  Chris Topping.  The meeting was adjourned at 12:38 
P.M. 
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IN LOVING MEMORY  

LOYD KIERNAN 

Loyd J. Kiernan passed away on Oct. 21st at 87 
 
In 1992 I was 13 and showed up at the first night of beginner obedience with my new golden puppy, at the Central Florida Obe-
dience Dog Club, in the sweaty old armory in Eustis. The first person I met was Loyd Kiernan who said, well you have a golden 
so you must get into field work (obedience is a necessary inconvenience) and you must join the GRCA (he gave me old copies of 
the GRNews which instantly made me a believer). His wife June said you must humor Loyd. At the time Loyd and June were 
real old, and they only got older, but it would have been hard to meet a nicer couple. I treasure my memories with them and 
while it is bittersweet to hear of Loyd's passing, I know he is very happy to be back with June, and his old dogs Lodi, Candy, 
Meg, Bracer and Bingo.  
 
Loyd was passionate about his retrievers and eager to share his thoughts with anyone willing to listen. He loved field work and 
was adamant that every golden must be given the opportunity to hunt. When he got into Tollers (pre-AKC) he got pretty vocal 
against AKC, not sure I remember why but it definitely had something to do with fluffy show goldens not being good at retriev-
ing ducks! (Hopefully he can see me now with Fisher.) He was a champion for rescue and fostered many goldens before GRRMF 
was an entity, and continued to volunteer, foster and adopt goldens over the years. Loyd was also very active with pet therapy, 
and visited nursing homes and hospitals on a very frequent basis. He always said, he hoped when he got "that old" that someone 
would come visit him with a dog.  
 
Two things I remember about Loyd that make me smile. One is he talked me into showing Bracer, his first toller, at an ARBA 
show behind some hotel in Kissimmee. Well Loyd thought conformation shows were dumb but the breeder would be there and 
his presence was demanded. Wouldn't you know, the first time in the ring, Bracer and I won Best In Show. We were all thrilled, 
Loyd with the biggest grin ever! I still have the show photo. Secondly, Loyd was world famous for his pants. If you ever met 
Loyd you know what I mean. Loyd had the most impressive selection of god-awful plaid pants. He wore plaid pants every single 
day. One day, June let it slip that she was the one that dressed him in plaid pants. Her reasoning? Well, plaid was by nature 
somewhat camoflage, because Loyd could get into anything and drop anything on himself and you'd never notice a stain on 
plaid. Those plaid pants avoided a lot of hassle for everyone involved! 
 
Rest in peace Loyd.   
 
Anney Doucette 
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 Peter & Amanda Orlando  
2746 Turnbull Estates Drive  
New Smyrna Beach, FL  32168  
 e-mail amandajorlando@aol.com  
 Home Phone  386 424-0830  Cell Phone  386 690-1466  
  
  
Lorene Taylor  
13077 164th Ct. North  
Jupiter, FL  33478  
e-mail  lorenetaylor@comcast.net  
 Home Phone  561 743-1505  Cell Phone  561 301-2935  
 
Allan & Jillian Miller 
306 SW 30th Terrace 
Cape Coral, Florida  33914 
e-mail  jillian.miller08@yahoo.comPhone 239 225-5275   
Phone 239 225-5275   
Sponsor:  Karen Brady 
 
 
Margaret E. Martin 
2 Live Oak Lane 
Palm Coast, FL  32137 
e-mail  Rosewoodfarm@cfl.rr.com 
Phone Home 386 447-2905  Cell  386 627-0665 
Sponsor:  John & Rosa Blair 
 
Leslee Cochran 
13 Fayy Lane 
Palm Coast, FL  32137 
e-mail  lesleecochran@att.net 
Phone 843 513-6704 
Sponsor:  Shirl Phillips 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://webmail.cfl.rr.com/do/mail/message/mailto?to=amandajorlando%40aol.com�
http://webmail.cfl.rr.com/do/mail/message/mailto?to=lorenetaylor%40comcast.net�
http://webmail.cfl.rr.com/do/mail/message/mailto?to=jillian.miller08%40yahoo.com�
http://webmail.cfl.rr.com/do/mail/message/mailto?to=Rosewoodfarm%40cfl.rr.com�
http://webmail.cfl.rr.com/do/mail/message/mailto?to=lesleecochran%40att.net�
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WHAT TIME IS IT??? 
 

It’s time to pay your Club Dues!! 
 

Dues are $25 per individual or  
family membership 

 and are due by 1/1/2011. 
 

Send your check to: 
 

Tom Hell 
3920 Water Oak Drive 

Lakeland, FL 33810 
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MFGRC 2010 Calendar of Events 

Date Event Location Other Info 
        
Jan 16, 2011 Fun Field Day Tom & Joanne Hell’s  
        
Feb. 12-13, 2011 Winter Hunt Test Golden Oaks Ranch Susan Fulenwider, Chair 

Montverde, FL happygolucky@mpinet.net 

Feb. 17, 2011 MFGRC Specialty Strawberry Cluster, Caroline Roetzer, Chair 

Lakeland, FL Ingotgoldens@verizon.net 

Feb. 26, 2011 GRRMF Reunion Lake Parker Park, Lakeland, FL Grrmf.org 

       

September, 2011 National Specialty Conyers, GA www.grca.org 

mailto:happygolucky@mpinet.net�
mailto:happygolucky@mpinet.net�
http://www.grca.org/�
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MFGRC has an IMMEDIATE opening for a 
WEB MASTER.   
 
Big shoes to fill, as our current webmaster 
is extraordinary!   
 
If you have the time and the computer 
skills, please help your club and volunteer 
for this important position! 

Obedience & Rally stewards are needed for our 2011 MFGRC Specialty in Lakeland, FL on Thursday, 2/17/2011.  
Please volunteer, we really need help! 
 

• You can volunteer for a whole day, half day, or just a few hours. 
• If you are entering the specialty, we will work around your schedule. 
• No experience is necessary, rookies will be partnered with someone who is  
 experienced, you will learn how to steward. 
• If you are new to obedience, or interested in seeing what it is all about, stewarding is one of the best ways 
 to learn.  

 
As a steward you will have a front row seat to easily observe handler techniques and ring procedures.  
 

• If you are experienced in obedience, this is a good opportunity to give back to the sport and  encourage 
 newcomers. 

 
Other benefits of Stewarding: 

• Stewarding is service to the club and can be used for the volunteering requirement of Puppy Referral or 
 the End-of-Year Dog Awards. 
• You will get a free parking pass! 

 
Please feel free to ask any questions.  
 
Deena Strauss, 
2011 MFGRC Specialty Obedience Chair 
dsgoldens@gmail.com 

http://webmail.cfl.rr.com/do/mail/message/mailto?to=dsgoldens%40gmail.com�
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 Puppy Referral 
  
I want to thank everyone for allowing me the privilege to work as your Puppy Referral Representative.  Puppy Referral is 
like a 'Welcome Mat' to all that our club has to offer to prospective new members (puppy buyers).  It allows us the oppor-
tunity to meet and educate the public while assisting in placing quality, healthy puppies into new homes.   
  
Puppy Referral is a tool to help you, as a breeder, find good homes.  There are no guarantees that the public will choose 
to buy a puppy from you simply because you list a litter on our club's website.  In other words, it is not the club's respon-
sibility to place a breeder's puppies. There have been questions recently regarding the way litters are listed, the length of 
time a litter is listed, etc.  I would like to clear up a couple of those questions.   
  
#1)  When people call me I DO NOT send them to a particular breeder or listing.  Instead, I refer them to the website so 
that they can obtain the information for all of the litters listed at the time.  If I have new litter information not yet up on 
the website, I will give that information to them as well. 
  
#2)  Our webmaster places the listings as they come in.  They are not listed in any particular order (i.e., date of birth, 
alphabetically, location, etc)  Most puppy buyers look for puppies 'closest to home' first; how they are listed is of little im-
portance. 
  
#3)  The club has set a listing time limit of four months from date of birth.  However, if a litter has been previously listed, 
a breeder has a puppy returned for any reason, that puppy is put back on referral at no charge.  It may appear that the 
'litter' has been listed for an extended period of time. 
  
Over the past several months it became very clear that we needed to address some issues concerning the Puppy Referral 
program.  As a result, our board has decided to make the following listing requirements: 

 
New Puppy Referral Requirements 

for  
Mid-Florida Golden Retriever Club 

 
• Must be a regular member in good standing during the previous 12 months 
• Puppy referral listing will be limited to 4 months after litter whelp date 
• Fee Schedule: 

• If member has attended 2 general club meetings and worked at 1 MFGRC sponsored event during the previ-
ous 12 months the fee is $25.00* 

• If member has not attended 2 general club meetings and has not worked at 1 MFGRC sponsored event dur-
ing the previous 12 months the fee is $250.00 

 
*It is the responsibility of the club member to notify the club secretary and the event chairperson to receive credit 

for these requirements. 
 
Examples of MFGRC sponsored events that qualify for puppy referral: 
 

Winter Hunt Test 
Golden Retriever Rescue Grooming Day 
Spring Match 
Heart and Eye Clinic 
Annual Specialty 
Tracking Test 
Fall Hunt Test 
Agility Trial 
CCA 
WC/WCX 
Participation on club sponsored teams (DACOF/DOCOF) 
 

 

Submitted by:  Deb Farris, Puppy Referral Coordinator 
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Offered as a service in conjunction 
with MFGRC’s puppy referral. 

Health clearances and $25 must be 
submitted to the puppy referral co-

ordinator. 

DEB FARRIS 

faragold@yahoo.com 

727-544-9376  

Tom/Debbie Young (Pinellas Park) 727-742-8562 wedlv95@aol.com 
Saffire's Blackmail x Honeykyst Southern Belle 
Due 10/23/10  
 
Dee Dee Davis (Indian Harbor Beach) 321-288-5591 deedavissbre@aol.com 
SHR Amberlake's Freemark Chardonnay RN JH CD CCA CGC X AmInt CH Magik Southerns Captain Jack RN 
Due 12/23/10 

mailto:wedlv95@aol.com�
mailto:deedavissbre@aol.com�
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WHAT A TYME WE HAVE HAD IN 2010! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
Tyme, owned and very much loved by Ann Rowe and myself, has had quite a year.  She 
earned her Rally Novice title in Ocala in November 2009 in 3 straight trials, and then in 
January of this year she picked up right where she left off, earning her Rally Advanced 
title in Brooksville.  Then we started training in Obedience.  In 3 straight trials in April, 
May, and June, she earned her CD, placing second twice and earning the beautiful ro-
settes shown with her in this picture.  She also competed on the Club’s DOCOF Team in 
September and did well.  In October she also completed the CCA, Certificate of Confor-
mation Assessment.  With this CCA title added to her CD, she earned enough points to 
qualify for the GRCA’s Versatility Certificate, since Ann had put WC, WCX, JH, and SH 
titles on her several years ago.  Also in October she successfully passed the Canine Good 
Citizen test.  Then in November in Weirsdale and Ocala, she earned her Rally Excellent title in 3 straight trials, 
with 2nd, 4th, and 3rd place finishes.  Tyme is an awesome girl and a joy to train, compete, and live with.  What 
makes all of this even more special is the fact that on May 28, Tyme celebrated her 10th birthday.  The really neat 
thing about it is that she has absolutely no clue that she is that old.  She bounces around the house playing with 
her toys and can often run circles around the other younger Goldens in the house.  She has such a beautiful happy 
smile on her face almost all the time.  How do we follow the kind of year we’ve had in 2010?  We’re still working on 
that question, but for starters, come cheer for her in the Veteran’s class at our Specialty in Lakeland in Febru-
ary.  I can’t thank my friend Ann enough for sharing this very special girl with me.  She is truly a once in a lifetime 
Golden, and I will treasure each and every day that I am lucky enough to have her in my life.  Tyme is now HR 
Magik’s It’s About Time CD RE SH WCX CCA CGC VC 
 
Submitted by: 
Betty Lambert 
 

Photo courtesy of Pix ‘n Pages 
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Saturday, February 26, 2011 

Lake Parker Park, Lakeland, Florida 

Golden Retriever Rescue of Mid-Florida will be holding it’s 
annual reunion on Saturday, February 26, 2011 at Lake 
Parker Park in Lakeland, Florida.  Each year, our Club 
volunteers to provide some basic grooming to these res-
cued goldens for a donation to GRRMF.  Our Club matches 
whatever money is donated. 
Volunteers are needed to help out with some basic groom-
ing of feet and ears.  It is lots of fun and a good way to 
spend time with other Club members, doing something for 
a great cause.  Come on out any time after 8:30 a.m., and 
lend us your grooming skills!! 

Lake Parker Park 
910 E Granada Street  

Lakeland, Florida  
(863) 499-2233  

 
Lake Parker Park is located on Lake Parker. It is 100.5 acres of native Florida vegetation with lake access and hiking trails. 
The park is accessible from Robson Road and Granada Road off of Lakeland Hills Boulevard. Lake Parker is used by nature 
enthusiasts for bird watching and families of all ages. For more information, call the number above or visit 
www.lakelandgov.net/parkrec/parks/LakeParkerPark.html. This is the same location as last year, mid-way between Orlando 
and Tampa. 
 
FROM TAMPA: 
Take I-4 East from Tampa to Lakeland Exit #33 (State Road 33). The exit will be from the right hand lane. Take the off ramp to 
the stop light/ yield sign. Turn right onto State Road 33. From this yield sign, travel South on State Road 33 (Lakeland Hills 
Boulevard). Move into the left hand lane, traveling South for 1.5 miles to Robson Street. Turn left onto E. Robson Street. Land-
marks for Robson Street: All Children’s Specialty Care, Railroad Industial Federal Credit Union, Lakeland Animal Clinic, bus 
parking for Bloodnet USA. Proceed to signs marking the entrance to Lake Parker Park on the left. Lake Parker Park Gate #4. 
 
FROM ORLANDO: 
Take I-4 West from Orlando to Lakeland Exit #33 (State Road 33). The exit will be from the right hand lane. Take the off ramp 
to the stop light. This intersection is Socrum Loop Road. Turn left onto Socrum Loop Road. Move into the right hand lane. 
Travel in the right lane underneath I-4. There will be a yield sign as you merge into traffic on State Road 33. Travel South in 
the left hand lane for 1.3 miles once you get onto State Road 33. Turn left onto E. Robson Street. Landmarks for Robson Street: 
All Children’s Specialty Care, Lakeland Animal Clinic, Railroad Industrial Federal Credit Union, bus parking for Bloodnet 
USA. Proceed to signs marking the entrance to Lake Parker Park on the left. Lake Parker Park Gate #4.  

 
QUESTIONS? 

Contact Debbie Finch at gaga4goldens@cfl.rr.com 

http://www.lakelandgov.net/parkrec/parks/LakeParkerPark.html�
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Submitted by Diane Gank 

Harmony’s Been a VERY Good Girl This Year! 
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Looks like Oakley has been a good boy too! 
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Levi wants to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas! 
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                 BRAGS and WAGS 
 

Camden and his 
 NATCH Ribbon 

Sadie 

Camden Jumps! 

Paula Veibl has some big brags for Sadie, "Lakewood's Southern Sail".  After a few 
months off due to a severe case of "blown coat,” Sadie, handled by Morgan Brooks, took 
Winners/Best of Winners AND BEST OF BREED over specials at the Atlanta shows on 
October 24th under Judge Rune Fagerstrom from Finland.  She then took back to back 
wins in Miami on December 11 & 12, handled by Vicente Zuniaga.  These wins, coupled 
with the 5 point major she took from the 12-18 month class in Perry earlier put her at 4 
wins, 9 points.  Sadie is a BUZZ X DIXIE pup (CH Gorca's Magic Lightbug CD RE JH 
VC x CH Hytree's Just Whistlin Dixie CD RE CCA).  Paula also has a brag for Pilot, 
"Starrise On A Wing And A Prayer", who went WB/BW at the Kankakee River Valley 
Kennel Club show on December 5th.  This was Pilot's first weekend out and she is a 
Buzz X Soarin pup. 
  
Connie Adams is thrilled to report that MARATHON WE BE JAMMIN AT WINDSOR, 
CDX, RE, JH, WC, CCA, CGC  earned his RE title -- 3 trys, 3 successes with placements 
-- at the shows held in Ocala in November.  He is now working towards his RAE title.  
 
Maura Roxby’s Cody- BIS GCH Gemini Fallchase the Butler Did It, went to Long 
Beach, California on 11-30-10 and showed 4 days which included the AKC Eukanuba 
National Championship. He won Best of Breed 3 days in a row over 6 of the top 10 gold-
ens in the country. On day 4, Eukanuba he received a Judges Award of Excellence. 
Owners- Maura Roxby/Cindi Metcalf  Breeders- Cindi Metcalf/Barbara Tucker. 
 
Ruff continued his winning ways this past month earning more group placements, fin-
ishing his Grand Champion title which catapulted him into being ranked in the top 
twenty all breed goldens for 2010. Ruff is now known as BIS GCH CH Gemini's Furst 
Draft SDHF. Precious Ruff is owned by Kathy Cudak and co-owned and bred by Candi 
and Richard Pearce (Gemini Goldens) 
 
Paula Cauley  has two brags:  HRCH Merichase Morninglo Whiz Kid, 
CD,SH,AXJ,MX,CGC,CCA now has 9 MXP legs and hopes to finish that title at the 
PDFA trial the 2nd weekend  of January. He will be 11 years old the March 18, 2011.   
HR UH Gaylan's Safari Traxx,SH,OA,AXJ,NF,CCA,VC finished his AXJ title the 1st 
weekend in December at the Five Flags trial with 1st place, 11+ seconds under SCT 
running 5.5 yards/sec.  Trip's AXJ title is the 10th title that he has earned this year. 
Paula is very proud of him.  
 
From the Nicholas Clan:  Coming into this last NADAC trial weekend (12/3-5/10) Cam-
den needed 3 Regular Q's and 1 Chances Q (like gamblers - requiring distance skills) to 
complete his NATCH (he already had all his Jumpers Q's).  Well over the weekend he 
earned 5 Regular Q's, 2 Chances, 2 Tunnelers and 1 Touch N Go Q's !!  He not only 
earned his NATCH (NADAC Agility Trial Champion title) but Q'd in 10 of his 11 runs 
and earned his "Outstanding Tunnelers" title also.  What a good boy!!!  A "NATCH' re-
quires 23 Elite Regular Q's,  13 Elite Jumpers Q's and 13 Elite Chances Q's.  Oh and 
our judge for the weekend was from Canada -- how appropriate is that for the Canadian 
boy! 
 
Gabby, owned and handled by Ann Rowe, earned her RN and CD in November.  She is 
now Omni Magik's Ready to Chat   JH,  WC, CD, RN  
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GOLDEN TALES 
c/o Leah Wright, Editor 
459 Weathersfield Avenue 
Altamonte Springs, FL 32714  

Next General Meeting 

January 16, 2011 

Fun Field Day 

Tom & Joanne Hell’s 

 

See you there! 


	Mid-Florida Golden Retriever Club
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